## Deynouth Historical Society

Weymouth, Massachusetts



Volume 11

March 1966

No. 5

GREETINGS - to all Members and Friends:

THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE ANNOUNCES the following candidates for office:

Louis Davis PRES.
Tom Stenhouse VICE PRES.
Charles E. Adams TREAS.
Mrs. Walter Briscoe REC. SEC.
Mrs. Donald Cormack CORRES. SEC.

COME ONE - COME ALL to the Annual meeting and VOTE. Also enjoy a ham supper with all the trimmings at 6:30. The meeting will be promptly at 7:45. Prof. Kingsbury Badger will be the speaker. TOPIC: Bradford Torrey - Weymouth Nature Writer. ALL THIS will take place at the 1st Church, Weymouth Heights....Monday, April 4th. Please call OLIVE SYLVESTER AT ED5-2431 for RESERVATIONS.

RUMMAGE SALE - Saturday, March 26<sup>th</sup>. Odd Fellows Hall, East Weymouth. WE NEED YOUR COOPERATION TO RAISE OUR BUILDING FUND.....Look High.....Look Low......And call John Benoit, ED5-0700 for pickup.

AFTER APRIL 4<sup>th</sup> - Members who wish a copy of the revised Constitution and By-Laws of Weymouth Historical Society can obtain them by calling or writing Mrs. Donald Cormack of 16 Cottage Lane, Weymouth, Mass. Membership lists will also be available to those interested.

A HEARTY WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS:

Mr. and Mrs. Donald C. Cormack, 16 Cottage Lane, Weymouth Mr. and Mrs. Lucius F. Wendelstadt, 321 Union St., S. Weymouth Mr. Charles Burgess, 771 Commercial St., East Weymouth

The following PRAYER is from one of our Senior members - Mr. Warren S. Loud, of Corona Del Mar, California

## TO THOSE WHO GET WELL ALONG IN YEARS

Blessed are they who understand my faltering steps
Blessed are they who know that my ears must strain to catch the things they say.
Blessed are they who seem to know that my eyes are dimmed and my wits are slow
Blessed are they who looked away when coffee was spilt at the table today.
Blessed are they with a cheery smile who stopped to chat for a while.
Blessed are they who never say, "You've told that story twice today."
Blessed are they who know the ways to bring back memories of yesterdays.
Blessed are they who make it known that I'm loved, respected, and not alone.
Blessed are they who know that I'm at a loss to find the strength to carry the cross.
Blessed are they who ease the journey home in loving ways.

Amen

The Philip Chases have returned from an enjoyable Florida trip. Congratulations to one of our members, V. Leslie Hebert on his election as Trustee of Tuft's Library.

Mr. Chester Kevitt, our curator, gave an illustrated talk recently at the Fulton School P.T.A. Pond Plain. "History of the early settlement of Weymouth."

Gifts, bequests, memorials and trusts in the name of the Weymouth Historical Society - gratefully accepted.

Myrtle E. Robinson, Editor 365 Ralph Talbot Street South Weymouth, Mass.